
 

 

 

21 November 2023 
 
 

 
IMPORTANT NOTIFICATION: AIR cutover is moving to 2 December 2023 

 

Kia ora koutou 

 

A key testing milestone in the dress rehearsal found a bug that could not be resolved in 

time for the go/no go decision held Monday 20 November 2023. Although this could be 

resolved prior to the original planned date, the prudent and agreed approach was to use 

the contingency weekend to ensure a confident and safe transition. 

What this means for you 

Please continue to use the current systems and processes until the new cutover 

date: 

• Continue to record Covid-19 vaccinations in CIR until 1am (0100) Saturday 2 
December 2023.  

• Continue to record vaccinations for adults in the AIR vaccinator portal until 1am 
(0100) Saturday 2 December 2023.  

• Continue to record vaccinations for children in the NIR until 1am (0100) Saturday 2 
December 2023. 

• If you record vaccinations into a Patient Management System (PMS) connected 
directly to the NIR, please continue to do so.  

 

All other information we have provided on getting ready for cutover is still valid. Your 

experience of cutover will still be the same, however commencing one-week later, on the 

new cutover date of Saturday 2 December 2023.  

We will send you an updated transition plan reflecting the new dates on Friday 24 

November. 

Please go to the AIR Readiness Page for everything you need to know and do for cutover.  

 

Ngā mihi 

 

The AIR Team 

The cutover to the Aotearoa Immunisation Register (AIR) will move to Saturday 2 

December 2023 and will not happen on Saturday 25 November as previously 

communicated.  

https://www.tewhatuora.govt.nz/our-health-system/digital-health/the-aotearoa-immunisation-register-air/air-readiness/

